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Sponsored by the International Committee of the Red Cross and with the valuable support of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Argentine Republic, the regional meeting of experts “Weapons in International Humanitarian Law” was held in Buenos Aires on August 22 and 23, 2006.

The chief purpose of this important meeting was to prompt debate among the representatives of the different States attending on current issues related to weapons and international humanitarian law.

There were more than 60 participants from 18 countries, as well as the organizations that had been invited because of their links to the issues to be discussed.

During the deliberations, speakers underscored the considerable progress achieved in the Hemisphere with respect to the adoption of domestic legislation on antipersonnel mines as well as the cooperation among States needed in order to provide assistance to landmine victims. 

Three working groups were set up to address the following conventional weapons issues:

· The removal of explosive devices

· Assistance to victims

· Risk reduction

On the matter of national implementation of obligations with respect to the eradication of the explosive remnants of war, one of the working group’s main conclusions was that, although major progress has been made on this front, much still remains to be done to implement Protocol V of the 1980 Convention on Prohibitions or Restrictions on the Use of Certain Conventional Weapons Which May be Deemed to Be Excessively Injurious or to Have Indiscriminate Effects.

It was emphatically pointed out that care for the victims of explosive remnants of war had to be immediate, and for that it was necessary to conduct inter-institutional coordination programs among health agencies, emergency relief and defense agencies, and other government departments.  It was emphasized that the State must provide comprehensive, physical and psychological, rehabilitation, along with the moral support that people should receive following accidents.

As regards risk reduction, the experts also stressed the importance of having mechanisms in place to verify the legality of any new weapon being studied, developed, purchased, or adopted, under the terms of the 1949 Geneva Conventions.

On the subject of chemical weapons, tribute was paid to the large number of ratifications of the mechanisms established in the region.  Nevertheless, emphasis was also placed on the need to focus on adopting domestic laws on the subject.

Other agencies taking part, such as the Organization for the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons, the Verification Research and Training Information Center (VERTIC), and the International Committee of the Red Cross (through its international humanitarian law advisory service) reminded participants that model laws exist for domestic implementation of chemical and biological weapons obligations, and reiterated their readiness to support such efforts at the national level.

In discussing the review of the 1972 Convention on the Prohibition of the Development, Production and Stockpiling of Bacteriological (Biological) and Toxin Weapons and on Their Destruction, the participants expressed interest in having a declaration recognizing the challenges posed by current technological development for control over weapons of this nature.


With regard to small arms and light weapons, participants mentioned the need for a broader approach to permit greater control and legality in transfers of those arms and weapons, as well as ammunition.  Attention was drawn to the validity and importance of a hemispheric mechanism, such as the Inter-American Convention against the Illicit Manufacturing of and Trafficking in Firearms, Ammunition, Explosives, and Other Related Materials (CIFTA).

Also emphasized was the importance of implementing strategies to assist vulnerable communities by organizing educational programs for persons bearing arms.  Participants also underscored the important role that National Committees for the Enforcement of National Humanitarian Law can play in the implementation and development of domestic laws and programs to match the international commitments entered into with respect to weapons. 

As Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security of the Organization of American States, I gave a presentation at this meeting, to underscore the hemispheric vision of these important topics.

I understand that the presentation was distributed to the delegations at the time; if not, I will ask the General Secretariat again to make sure that a copy is sent to each of you.

Thank you very much.
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